Kafr El-Sheikh University

Faculty of Al-Alsun

2nd Year Dept. of English, Subject: History of English Literature and

Civilization



Time Allowed: 2 Hr Final Exam, 1 Page

Academic Number:

~
-=1
3
9
=
ല
7
ĕ
7
4-
의
>
nly
- Z
1
AREE
\simeq
\pm
\equiv
ξ,
. E
0
8
te
0
=
ب
_ ~
Ž
V.
٥
+
7
3

- Middle English Period
- 4-Humanism 3-Liberalism

Darwinism

II-Answer ONE only of the following:

- Beowulf is a representative poem of old English literature. Discuss.
- The Victorian Age is the golden age of the novel. Explain with reference to Charles

III-Choose the correct answer:

Dickens.

- also belongs to the 1- The English part in the European movement known as Renaissance
 - C- Darwinism D-materialism B- Victorianism A- humanism
- is one who identifies the natural universe with God. A-pantheist B-Christian C-deist D-rationalist 2-A--
- -are English poets of the early 17th century, such as John Donne, whose work was A- Lyrical poets B-Epic poets C- Romantic poets D-Metaphysical poets complex and dramatic and unusual in syntax and imagery.
- -Wordsworth wanted poetry to stay on the ground and extract thrills from the D-magic A-commonplace B-supernatural C-strange
- of poetry. -is the leader of the metaphysical school
 - John Donne B- Ben Johnson C- Shakespeare D- Dryden
 - The Victorian Age was an age of --9
- D- philosophy **B-emotions** C-intellects A- developments
- plays, which have been divided into comedies, 7- Shakespeare wrote at least tragedies, and histories.
 - C-53
 - D-45
- (1599) and Twelfth Night 8- Shakespeare's comedies, of which perhaps the best are --
 - (1600), depict the endearing as well as the ridiculous sides of human nature.
 - B. Macheth C. Antony and Cleopaira D.As you Like it A- Othello
- as it is called, started in 1649, changing Britain to a Republic. D- Neoclassical Age A-Commonwealth B-Restoration C-Augustan Age 9- The --
- 10- Dickens' style is intelligent, but he has a lively ear for the rhythms of the speech of the-
- B-intelligent C-elite D-uneducated A- rich

Dr Ayman Elhalafawy Best of Luck

7 Marks

II) A) Find the errors in THREE of the following sentences and correct them	$\mathbf{H}(\mathbf{A})$	Find the	errors in	THREE of	the following	sentences and	correct them
---	--------------------------	----------	-----------	----------	---------------	---------------	--------------

- 1- I have to go to bed early tonight because my train is going to leave at 6:00 AM tomorrow morning.
- 2- Have you finished to read the paper yet?
- 3- Every time I see that movie, it is making me cry.
- 4- I have slept for seven hours last night.
- 5- When I came to this city, I wasn't knowing anyone.

<u>B) (</u>	Choose the correct answer from	n a, b, and c:			
1-	What time lunch?		c) will you normally eat		
2-	Don't talk so loudly. Brian a) tries	to sleep. b) is trying	c) will try		
3-	Tomorrow I to see m a) am going	y friend. b) go	c) will be going		
4-	I I didn't hear a) was sleeping	you come in. b) slept	c) have slept		
5-	John in San Diego fo a) lived	or the past 3 years and he still I b) was lived	ives there. c) has lived		
6-	Frank tennis for three a) played		c) was play		
7-	My brother to Europe a) has never been	1	c) was never		
8-	I able to sleep well for a) didn't was		c) haven't been		
III) Write a well-developed paragraph on ONE of the following topics:					
	- Travelling abroad	- How to master a for	reign language		
(V)	Sive the correct word for only	FOUR of the following defin	nitions: 4 Marks		
1- 2- 3- 4- 5-	particular qualities or characte someone who thinks good thit the right to say anything you we secret; only for certain people people who interview someon doing several things at the san	eristics that someone has ngs will happen want about anything to see e for a job			
	*******	*********	*****		
		Best of Luck!			

Dr. Hamed Abu Sharq

Kafr El-Sheikh University
Faculty of Al-Alsun (Languages)
Dept of English, Second Year (2nd L)
Course: The English Language

Name:



Date: 18/6/2019 Time Allowed: 2 Hrs.

Total Mark: 32

Second term Exam, 1 Page, 4 Questions Academic Number:

I) Read the following passage, and then answer the qestions below:

16 Marks

Hurricane Who?

Tropical cyclones are called typhoons in Asia and hurricanes in North and South America. These storms go around like a wheel turning to the left when they hit in the northern part of the world. <u>They</u> have wind speeds of 60 kph or more. In the United States, the Tropical Prediction Center in Miami, Florida keeps an eye out for hurricanes.

When meteorologists detect a hurricane, they give it a name. They can use either a male or female name. Why should tropical cyclones have names? The name makes it easier for people to keep up with information about a hurricane and its possible dangers.

The World Meteorological Organization (WMO), an international weather group, decides what names will be used. The WMO makes lists of names using the English alphabet. Each name on the list starts with a different letter. The first hurricane of the year gets the first name on that year's list. The second hurricane gets the next name. For example, if the first hurricane is named Abel, the second might be named Betty. The name lists do not include names beginning with the letters Q, U, X, Y, and Z. There aren't many names that begin with these letters.

Asian countries use a **different** list, which is made up by the WMO's Typhoon Committee. This list has a few personal names, but most of the names are of flowers, animals, trees, and other similar things.

A- Choose the best answer:

1. What is the main idea of this reading?

- a. Why tropical cyclones are named
- b. What tropical cyclones can do
- c. How tropical cyclones are named d. Who w
- d. Who watches for tropical cyclones

In which direction do tropical cyclones go around in the northern part of the planet? a. Down b. The same direction as a clock

c. The opposite direction of a clock

b. The same direction as d. Up

3. The fifth hurricane of 2015 might have the name
a. Diana
b. Darren

c. Eric

d. Connie

4. Which name would a hurricane NOT have?

- a. Rita b. Veronica
- c. William
- d. Yanni

5. Why should tropical cyclones have names?

a. It sounds interesting.

- b. The names help people.
- c. The names are a code for the WMO.
- d. It is traditional.

B) Answer the following questions:

- 6- What is the antonym of the word 'different' in the last paragraph?
- 7. What does the underlined pronoun 'They' in the first paragraph refer to?
- 8. How do typhoons in Asia differ in their names from those in America?

Kafr El-Sheikh University Faculty of Al-Alsun (Languages) Dept of English, Second Year Course: Linguistic Studies Name:



Date: 30/5/2019 Time Allowed: 2 Hrs. Total Mark: 32

Second term Exam, 1 Pages, 4 Questions Academic Number:

Attempt the following questions:

6 Marks

1) A) Identify the sense relation between each pair of the following wor	rde
--	-----

1- air/heir

- 2- mature/adult
- 3- married/single
- 4- foot/(a part of the human body, a unit for measuring length, the lower part of something) 5- currency/(pound, dinar, dollar)
- 6- profound/sympathy

6 Marks

II) Identify the different ways of forming the following new words, and then add similar examples:

A	В	C		
UNESCO LASER	mart demo	Spanglish	CIA	an object/to object
		brunch	UAE	a go/ to go

15 Marks

III) Write short notes on THREE of the following topics:

- The conceptual and the associative senses of a word - Affixation

- Inflection and derivation

-Compounding

5 Marks

IV)- Draw a morphological analysis of the following words:

1- teacher

6- disappear

2- poetic

7- unreasonable

3- unhealthy

8- banker's

4- semiconductor

9- older

5- respectful

10- marvellous

Best of Luck! Dr. Hamed Abu Sharq



Date: 13/06/2019 Time: 2 hrs Mark: 32

Final Exam: 1 pg

The Dept of English (2nd Year)

The University of Kafreshikh

Sub.: Essay Writing

The Faculty of Alsun

Attempt all the following questions: I- Write an essay on *one only* of the following topics:

[15 Marks]

(1)Kafreshikh University (2)The 10th of Ramadan Victory (3)Fasting

(4)Morals and Ethics

(5)Mass Media

(6)Love

II- Read the following statements and put *'only'* (\checkmark) or (\star) before each one: [5 Marks] (N.B. Write ONLY the number & 🗸 or beside it.)

1- Dr Khaled, who teaches Basics of Essay Writing, is absent today. ()

2- It is not wrong to make mistakes—what is is to insist on repeating them. ()

3- Hamlet, Shakespeare's magnum opus is written in 1602. ()

4- I asked: "Why did not you attend yesterday"? ()

5- Shakespeare wrote thirty seven plays. ()

III- Choose the correct answer: (*N.B.* Write the number & a/b/c/d Only beside it.) [12 Marks]

1- The clause in "The professor who teaches us drama is absent today" is a...one. (a)defining (a)commenting (b)non-defining (d)all a, b, & c

2- "Exactly on time" explains the idiom saying....

(d)on the qt (b)on the spot (c)on the sly (a)on the dot

3- "ESOL" is an abbreviation" known as....

(b)initialism (a)acronym

(d)contraction (c)shortening

(d)indecent

4- The lecture was very clear and all the students could...it. (c)understand (d)see (a)apprehend (b)comprehend

5- The criminal killed his enemy and left his ...in the street.

(d)carcase (a)corpse (b)body (c)carcass

6- This final...does not include anything outside the curriculum.

(a)test (b)exam (c)quiz (d)examination

7- The affix in confidante is known as....

(a)affix (c)infix (c)prefix (d)suffix

8- 'Mumbo jumbo" is an idiom meaning.....

(a)kids' stuff (b)huff and buff (c)double entendre (d)double Dutch

9- "Don Juan" is an idiom with...connotations. (b)positive (c) intermediate

(a)good 10- Carpe diem is an English expression coming from

(a)Italian (b)French (c)Latin (d)Arabic

11- En route is a foreign expression coming from

(c)French (d)German (a)Latin (b)Greek

12- Curriculum vitae is a...term used in English.

(a)Greek (b)French (c)Latin (d)Turkish

Dr Khaled Sirwah

III) Translate the following text into Arabic:

14 Marks

Educational reform for Egypt 2030

Central to Egypt's 2030 vision are four pillars: social justice, innovation and scientific research, economic development, and environment. In all four pillars, the focus is on a future where there is more citizen participation to face new challenges and meet Egypt's national objectives. There is thus a strong emphasis on "public-private partnership to stimulate innovation".

Education will play the central role in the success of Egypt's 2030 vision. In the present technological revolution — a revolution that will transform health, industry, education, job opportunities and the overall framework of society — retraining is central.

This raises the question: Where do we start and how can we develop this idea of preparing the Egyptian youth for the 21st century? The answer starts with the educational system and teachers more specifically. To this end, the Ministry of Education at the moment has an interesting programme for teacher training called "Teachers First". Its general direction focuses on shifting teaching from top-down traditional methods to student learning, interaction and development of skills. "This programme," says one teacher, "urges me to begin planning and reflecting on topics that will help my learners, ones that can be associated with the curriculum. This will help us build characters that are able to head straight into the job market and immediately succeed socially."

Best of Luck! Dr. Hamed Abu Sharq

020166

Kafr El-Sheikh University
Faculty of Al-Alsun (Languages)
Dept of English, Second Year
Course: Translation into Arabic
Name:



Date: 16/6/2019 Time Allowed: 2 Hrs. Total Mark: 32

Second term Exam, 2 Pages, 3 Questions

Academic Number:

Attempt the following questions:

8 Marks

- Write short notes on ONE of the following topics:
 - The problems a translator may face in dealing with *collocative meaning* and *translating proverbs* in the practice of English-Arabic translation.
 - Newmark's approach to translation.

10 Marks

II) Translate the following texts into Arabic:

A

Sudan crisis: Protest leaders demand end of 'deep state'

Organisers of mass protests in Sudan have told the BBC they want the full dismantling of the "deep state" left behind by ousted leader Omar al-Bashir. A spokesman said leaders of the past regime should be put on trial. Mr Bashir was toppled by the army last week after 30 years in power and a military council has pledged elections in two-years time.

B

How to be a housewife

In the past, many people might judge a *sitt al-bayt al-shatra* (Egyptian Arabic for a "good housewife") by how well she could cook, clean the house and have well-behaved children. However, nowadays this has changed with the changing social and financial status of the family.

There are no more housewives like Amina in Nobel laureate Naguib Mahfouz's novel Bayn Al-Qasrein (Palace Walk). The novel portrays a housewife who is obedient to her husband, does all the housework, and never steps outside the house without his permission. Such Amina figures are now very rare, since many or even most wives now work like their husbands to make ends meet, while taking care of the children and the household at the same time.

و/ م) مانور شرم

II) A) Find the errors in THREE of the fell	7 Marks				
II) A) Find the errors in THREE of the following sentences and correct them:					
1- I have to go to bed early tonight because my train is going to leave at 6:00 AM tomorrow morning.					
2- Have you finished to read the paper yet?					
and you missied to read the paper vet?					
 3- Every time I see that movie, it is making me cry. 4- I have slept for seven hours last night. 					
5- When I came to this city. I was to be					
5- When I came to this city, I wasn't knowing anyone.					
B) Choose the correct answer from a, b, and c:					
1- What time lunch?					
a) do you normally eat b) are you normally eating c) will you normally	y eat				
2- Don't talk so loudly. Brian to sleep					
a) tries b) is trying c) will try					
3- Tomorrow I to see my friend.					
a) am going b) go c) will be going					
4- I I didn't hear you come in					
a) was sleeping b) slept c) have slept					
5- John in San Diego for the past 3 years and he still lives there.					
c) has lived					
6- Frank tennis for three years when he was at school.					
b) has played c) was play					
7- My brother to Europe until he went there lest					
c) was never					
8- I able to sleep well for a week now.					
a) didn't was b) was not c) haven't been					
_					
III) Write a well-developed paragraph on ONE of the following topics:	5 Marks				
- Travelling abroad - How to master a foreign language					
IV) Give the correct word for only FOUR of the following definitions:					
- particular qualities as above of the following definitions:	4 Marks				
1- particular qualities or characteristics that someone has	ĺ				
2- someone who thinks good things will happen					
3- the right to say anything you want about anything 4- secret: only for cortain results in					
4- secret; only for certain people to see					
5- people who interview someone for a job					
6- doing several things at the same time					

Best of Luck!					
Dr. Hamed Abu Sharq					

Kafr El-Sheikh University Faculty of Languages Dept of English, Second Year Course: Novel



Date: 03 / 06 /2019 Time Allowed: 2 Hrs. Total Mark: 32

First term Exam, 1 Page, 4 Questions

Academic Number:

(I) Choose the Correct Answer:

8 Marks

- 1-During their childhood, Catherine and Heathcliff used to play in:
 - a. The Caves

Name:

- b. The Moors
- c. The Stables
- 2-How can you describe Catherine Earnshaw as a child?
 - a. Quiet
 - b. Mischievous
 - d. Both
- 3-How can you describe Heathcliff as a child?
 - a. Rough
 - b. Shy
 - c. Both
- 4-Cathy Junior and Haerton are:
 - a. Friends
 - b. Siblings
 - c. Cousins

(II) Write a Critical Essay on ONLY ONE of the Following Themes

8 Marks

in Emily Bronte's Wuthering Heights.

Love - Revenge - Class Discrimination

(III) Choose ONLY ONE Character in Emily Bronte's Wuthering

8 Marks

Heights and Write a Critical Analysis on it.

(IV) Comment on ONLY ONE of the Following Quotes:

8 Marks

- 1-"He is myself than I am. Whatever our souls are made of, his and mine are the same; and Linton's is as different as a moonbeam from lightning, or frost from fire."
- 2-"You and Edgar have broken my heart...And you both come to bewail the deed to me, as if you were the people to be pitied! I shall not pity you, not I."

Good Luck Dr. Doaa Abdelhafez